Draft GNSO Council motion on the proposed Verisign settlement
Whereas the GNSO constituencies participated in a review of the proposed settlement and have detailed statements on issues of concern,

Whereas the GNSO Council supports the principle of a settlement of litigation between ICANN and Verisign,

Whereas the GNSO Council does not support all articles within this proposed settlement,
Whereas the GNSO Council believes that there are broader questions raised in the proposed settlement that need to be first addressed by the GNSO such as:
· compromising the ICANN GNSO policy development process on registry services,
· the presumptive right of renewal, the ownership rights to traffic data and the creation and oversight of special funds.
The GNSO Council resolves:
That the ICANN Board should postpone until the Board meeting in New Zealand in 2006 adoption of the proposed settlement while the Council fully investigates the articles of concern and proposes change to the settlement agreements.
Therefore the Council will launch a PDP to be concluded before the New Zealand meetings in 2006 on the issue of the presumptive right of renewal and the ownership rights to traffic data and instructs the staff manager to immediately produce the respective issue reports.
